FINAL

  Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
February 18, 2020
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Bob McCarthy (BM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Tracy Priestner (TP), Cindy Brown (CB), Hugh Morton (HM)

Absent:


Also Present:


GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
None
Budget:
Planning:
Jim Whitin, Chair, and Jim Hartnett, Town Planner, were in attendance to speak on the FY21 budget.  They distributed a synopsis of the department which spoke of projects in place and on the horizon.  They accepted the budget presented by the administrator except the elimination of funding for the Assistant Town Planner, which was approved at last years town meeting and they were advertising for the position.  Mr. Whitin spoke of the need for the assistant to help with grant writing and monitoring since there is currently not a dedicated grant writer in the town.  They spoke on the solar projects already online and those in the process.  They are in the process of a study of Route 6 from the Fall River line to Route 88 to entice more businesses into Westport and also the possibility of a sewer line.  They feel with sewer, it could bring more businesses which could result in upwards of $600k additional revenue to the town.  



Beach Enterprise:
Sean Leach, Vice-chair, stopped in to discuss the budget.  He said the budget is staying the same except for the 2% salary increase.  He spoke on projects in the works at East Beach and security issues there.  They are planning on putting in cameras and gates to curtail people from parking there without passes and after hours.  He also mentioned that the police are solely responsible now for handing out tickets.

Liaison Reports:
KAR had been sitting in the BOS meeting where they were discussing the budget.  She distributed an updated spreadsheet from the adninistrator.  GC said there is still a $400k deficit that the BOS were trying to close.  She is confident that the administrator which distribute to the committee an updated budget once the BOS have voted on it.  They spoke on continuing to prioritize new personnel in police and fire departments and asking the administrator to rank the priority of other positions.  GC also plans on asking the administrator to update his 5 year plan.  TS spoke on the possibility of changing the structure of the town government during the non budget season.  BM suggested a survey of town and school employees to get their views.  GC said the current revenues no longer support business as usual.  KAR said the adninistrator's budget memo said no increase over prop 2 ½.  TS said that CIPC has finished their ranking of requests and it uses most if not all of free cash with many requests ranked for next year.  BB said Fincom needs to take a strong lead on bridging the gap between revenue and expenses.  TP said she is finding it difficult to get in touch with the superintendent to discuss the school budget and feels uncomfortable having them in to discuss with out properly vetting the budget herself.  GC polled the committee and determined to cancel the Feb 25th meeting and hope TP can resolve the issue with the school department for the following meeting.

Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by BB and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on March 3rd  at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERNCE DOCUMENTS:
Planning Board synopsis

KAR budget spreadsheet

